TOWN OF ADAMS 
MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING 
December 17, 2019
Present: Jim Bays, Chair; Ron Johnson, Bill Euclide, Miranda Christensen, Clerk; Hope Eggersdorf, Treasurer 
Others: See Sign-In Sheet

Meeting called to order by Chairman Jim Bays at 7:26pm
Agenda
Request by Jim to add the following to the Agenda under Agenda Item 14 - Other Legal Business to come before the Board:
· Discussion and response of Planning and Zoning questions.
· Discussion of Community Development Block Grant - Emergency Assistance Program (referred to as CDBG-EAP) for flood relief.
Motion by Bill, second by Ron, to approve the agenda as amended. Carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting
November 19, 2019 – Motion by Bill, second by Ron, to approve the Monthly Board Meeting minutes as written. Approved. 
November 19, 2019 – Meeting minutes for both the Budget Hearing and Special Meeting of Town Electors were accepted by the Town Board.
Treasurer’s Report
The total of all accounts is $155,388.83. Motion by Ron, second by Bill, to accept the report as presented. Carried.
Additional Reports
· Friendship Lake Report – Ron indicated a report was not available to provide. The date of the next scheduled meeting is January 7, 2020. Carried.
· Ambulance Service Report – Bill presented his report. A five-year contract was executed with Lifestar and a new Escrow Agreement was signed. All municipalities have indicated their satisfaction with the services rendered by Lifestar. The Town of Springville was added to the Adams County Intergovernmental Agreement. The Adams County Ambulance Board now represents ten municipalities and 11,570 residents for EMS protection. Lifestar reported that of all calls, 35% are no transport. It was also indicated that of all calls receiving transport, 52% are transported to Gundersen Moundview. Motion by Jim, second by Ron, to accept report as presented. Carried.
· Fire District Report – Bill presented his report. The Fire District is waiting for two municipalities to pass and complete all MABAS required actions. The Fire District Budget for 2020 was passed with all municipalities in favor with the exception of the City of Adams. The final lien waiver document for the new fire station has been received. 
Motion by Jim, second by Ron, to accept report as presented. Carried.
Christine Miller – Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling
Christine from Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling delivered a presentation. As a result of a thorough analysis, and in an effort to find routing efficiencies, there will be several changes within Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling beginning in February 2020 and into 2021. A few of the changes that will go into effect are:
· Improved Hauling Services – Currently there are 50 different options for garbage and recycling pick up. Routes will be streamlined and determined by zones. This may impact current pickup days. Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling customers will be receiving a letter in the next few weeks detailing these changes. Garbage will be picked up weekly and recycling will be picked up every other week.
· Garbage and Recycling services go together. You cannot have a pickup service for one and not the other.
· All garbage and recycling materials will need to be brought to the curbside or roadside. This does not apply to commercial or farms. There is a special exception for the elderly and/or disabled that can be requested by contacting the Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling office.
· Beginning in February 2020 there will be two price options to choose from. These range from $36-$38 per month. Residents have the option of using carts provided to them by Adams County Solid Waste for $38 per month. Residents also have the option of using their own containers for $36 dollars per month. 
· This is a “subscription” service and prices are not locked in. We do have the ability to negotiate an extended contract service and amount. This will be based partly on the number of households in the Town of Adams with parcel’s greater than $5,000 in improvements. Clerk to obtain information from the Assessor and provide information to the Town Board. This may be reviewed for the purpose of future referendum. 
· The County will no longer, for the time being, offer garbage and recycling pickup to those outside of Adams County.
· The County will still be accepting trash and recycling drop off for a $10 minimum fee or $60 per ton.
· Effective immediately, Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling is requesting recyclables no longer be bagged. This will help to alleviate the plastic garbage bags from wrapping around the equipment. 
Christine Miller – Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling-Continued
· Adams County Solid Waste and Recycling requests that plastic bottles, like motor oil containers, be placed in the garbage and not with the recyclables.
· Christine is hoping to update transfer site dumpsters.
· Currently, our municipal transfer sites are being charged $75.00/pull for recycling. Effective January 1, 2021 this will increase to $225.00/pull, plus any landfill fees when applicable. 
· Christine will provide the previously completed Time and Cost Analysis to Town Clerk for further distribution to the Town.
Dellwood Moundview Snowmobile Club 
· Kurt Mikolite, President of the Dellwood Moundview Snowmobile Club approached the Board. Due to flooding on many snowmobile routes, the Club is requesting the Town open up portions of 14th, 15th and 16th to snowmobiles. The Club will carry appropriate insurance. This request is for one year with the option of the Board to withdraw at any time. Motion by Ron, second by Bill, to approved as presented effective December 17, 2019. A roll call vote was taken: Jim – Yes; Ron – Yes; Bill – Yes. Motion carried. 
Zoning Request 
· Carl Dostal – Revised Plan/Vacating Subdivision and/or Road
[bookmark: _GoBack]Carl was not in attendance. All discussion is tabled until the plat drawings have been provided to the Town and said drawings have been reviewed by the Town Attorney, Nick Flanagan. The Board will also request Mr. Flanagan to provide his recommendation on how to proceed. Miranda to send letter to Mr. Dostal requesting both his intentions in writing and a copy of the plat drawings for review. Additional investigation is required and all discussion is tabled until further notice.
Shop Maintenance
Nothing to report at this time.
Other Legal Business
Planning and Zoning – A letter was sent from Planning and Zoning requesting a response from the Town Board regarding the current Adams County Comprehensive Zoning ordinance. Miranda will communicate the answers in writing to Dustin with Planning and Zoning.
· The questions in part from Planning and Zoning and the Town Board responses are as follows:
1. Would your town like to see a strengthening of the junk ordinance?
 The Board is in agreement with the strengthening of the Junk Ordinance.
2. Is your town comfortable with campers remaining on property year-round?
The Board has no issue with campers remaining on property year-round.
3. Is your Town comfortable with allowing camping in any district?
The Board has no issue with camping in any district.
4. Does your Town have a preference between using easements or requiring road frontage?
Response not provided.
5. Would your Town like to see Adams County Zoning continue inspections on detached garages/sheds?
The Board is in agreement with County Zoning inspections as a one-time inspection for decks and railings in addition to garages and outbuildings larger than 120 sq. ft. 
6. Is your town comfortable with garages being allowed on vacant property in ag zoning?
The Board is comfortable with garages being built and allowed on vacant property in AG zoning and in all districts. 
7. Any other suggestions?
The Board has no issue with a shed being placed first on a parcel without a home present
· Flooding –The Community Development Block Grant - Emergency Assistance Program (referred to as CDBG-EAP) provides grant funds for housing assistance to eligible homeowners whose primary residence has been affected by a natural or man-made disaster event. There is an application process with income guidelines. Clerk to provide information to Town residents as requested for flooding assistance. Jane Gervais with the Adams County Emergency Management department is also available to answer any questions. 
Pay Bills
Motion by Bill, second by Ron, to pay bills of $4,709.87. Carried.
Meetings were reported to Hope for payment.
Set Next Meeting and Adjourn
The next meeting is set for January 21, 2020 at 7:30pm. 
Motion by Ron, second by Bill, to adjourn the meeting. Carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:23pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Miranda Christensen
Clerk
